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SUTTON COLDFIELD TRINITY AND ROUGHLEY WARD MEETING ACTION NOTES   

 

 
 

WARD: Trinity and Roughley held jointly    DATE:  25th January 2024 

VENUE:  On- line, a recording of the meeting is held for the public record    START/FINISH TIMES: 7pm – 8.00pm 

COUNCILLOR: Councillor Pears and Councillor Mackey    NOs OF ATTENDEES: 6 

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE: Mel Coton Community Support and 

Development Officer, Karl Randall Local Engineering Manager 

VISITING SPEAKER(S): PSG David Jermaine - Local Policing team 

 

 

MATTERS DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING  

1. Waste Management- Justin Hillyer  

• Christmas Collection – It was acknowledged that changes to  collection days over the festive period  had been flawed causing confusion . 

• Perry Barr depot and recycling centre final open after a long than anticipated refurbishment 

• Mobile Household recycling centre  

• Thanks, by the Cllrs to Justin’s team for there swift action removing graffiti in the Town. 

2. Local Police Team update -  

• Overall crime statistics are down year on year by 9%, discussion on distortion of the statistics where there are  low volumes of reported crime .Cllrs 

were pleased that overall crime was down        

• Discussion on serious violent crime and the latest Police initiatives. 

• Cllr Pears asked if the Police could attend the next meeting on 13th June , David Jermaine to add to team diary .    

3. Brum Breathes Funding Proposal for Roughley   – Brum Breaths proposal for Roughley Ward- Cllr Ewan Mackey outlined a proposal to bid for funding 

for a crossing on Little Sutton Road, Roughley. This would not only allow easier/safer pedestrian access to local shops at the crossing point it would 

also allow safer passage to school for children attending Moor Hall Primary School who wish to walk/cycle to school but currently prevented by the 
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very busy Road at an estimated cost of £5,000 to Birmingham City Council the remainder being picked up by Royal Sutton Coldfield Town Council. This 

proposal was supported by the residents at the meeting unanimously.  

 

                                 

4. Local Highway’s Engineers   – Karl Randall gave an update on new  local  schemes in both  Wards and advised on the Brum Breathes application.  

  

 

5. Ward Plans review – The Ward plans for both Trinity and Roughley Wards were reviewed and the revised update plans to be forward to Mel Coton so 

that they can be added to be BCC website.                
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Councillors (s) Signed:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Councillor(s) Name(s) (please print): ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

AOB: 

AOB 

 

 


